
 

For Immediate Release: 

Date: Tuesday, February 07, 2024 

New IVHD Board of Directors took the Oath of Office: 

The new IVHD board of directors were officially sworn-in by the Honorable William D. Quan, 

Judge of the Superior Court of the County of Imperial on Friday, February 2, 2024. The 

ceremony was held at the City of El Centro Council Chambers. 

During this special meeting, the Board of Directors voted to select the official 

representatives of the Imperial Valley Health District: 

President - Katherine Burnworth  - City of Imperial 

Vice-President - Laura Goodsell   - City of Holtville 

Secretary - Arturo Proctor  - City of El Centro 

Treasurer - Donald W. Medart Jr. - Quechan Indian Tribe 

Director - Rodolfo Valdez - Heffernan Memorial Healthcare District 

Director - Enola Berker - Pioneers Memorial Healthcare District 

 

At this meeting, the board of directors agreed to hold its next meeting on Thursday, February 

8, 2024 at the El Centro City Council Chambers at 6 p.m. 

It is also expected that on February 6, the Imperial County Board of Supervisors will select the 

representative of the communities of Seeley and Ocotillo, in order to have the seven 

representatives of the board of directors as indicated in AB 918. 

 

You can view the video of the meeting at the Heffernan Memorial Healthcare District website. 

www.heffernanmemorial.org 
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